Downtown Area Citizens Advisory Council Comments to the DDA—October 7, 2009

Members at last night’s CAC meeting asked me to comment on four of our positions regarding current downtown issues.

Some of you have read the recent Ann Arbor Observer article “Trouble at Courthouse Square.” The CAC has already provided the DDA and others with information in that article and we strongly support the City and the DDA taking a pro-active position that will avoid negative consequences when Courthouse Square is probably sold next year. We have suggested the appointment of a City Task Force. In order to help make sure that bad things do not continue to happen. The CAC is planning to invite 1st Ward City Council Members Sandi Smith and Sabra Briere to our next meeting in order to discuss possible actions on this issue.

The CAC wishes to thank Sandi Smith for her continuing efforts to find financial ways to keep parking meters out of residential neighborhoods near the downtown. We congratulate her on securing City Council’s unanimous vote last Monday to give her more time to achieve that goal.  What Sandi wants in those residential neighborhoods, is the establishment of a residential parking permit system that is a part of a comprehensive and integrated parking and transportation program run by the DDA. We strongly support that goal.

On a related issue, the CAC wishes to be on record as favoring the extension of hours of downtown parking meters from 6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. This move makes perfect sense and should also be done as part of a carefully considered parking and transportation program for the downtown area.

Finally, we wish to praise Mayor John Hiefte in leading the City Council to approve putting off the approval of A2D2 Zoning and A2D2 Design Guidelines until November 16 in order that we can complete work on the guidelines and establish a mandatory board process with voluntary compliance.

The CAC believes that before A2D2 Zoning Revisions and Design Guidelines are approved, City Council must make a firm commitment to establishing a Design Review Board to evaluate all large development projects.  Such developments should have mandatory review by the board. Compliance with the board's determination should be encouraged.  Incentives such as premiums should be granted to developers only if their project complies with applicable guidelines. In some cases, yet to be defined, compliance may be mandatory. This is essential in character areas, on sites adjacent to historically designated buildings, and in situations where non-compliance would clearly have a negative impact upon existing residential neighborhoods and units.

Developers should continue to meet with a member of the Planning Staff as a first step in the process of project review. A Preliminary Design meeting with the public, already required of developers, should be continued.   Reports to the City Planning Department will continue to be required with all information made available to the public.

After these steps, the developer would be required to submit the project to a five member Design Review Board. The Board's review should include a check-list of design guidelines pertinent to the project. That checklist would be made available to the public as well as everyone involved in this process. A member of the Planning Staff would act as the Board's advisor and Secretary and would be responsible for writing the final decision or recommendation of that design review body. Decisions would be available to the public so individuals could provide written and spoken comments during the course of public hearings at Planning Commission.

Members of the Review Board should be selected based on their expertise in design issues.  Each should receive instruction when appointed on how to function as a member of the board. The Board should be made up of five individuals who represent the following: An informed member of the public at large, an architect, an urban planner, a historic preservationist, and a member of the real estate development community.  Decisions of the Board would be by consensus rather than simple majority. 

There are examples of well-functioning design review boards in other cities.  City Council should carefully examine existing models for best practices in the process of adopting and implementing our own. A re-examination of the new downtown zoning and design guidelines is appropriate after one year with revisions made as considered appropriate at that time. 

             

To aid in developing this process, it is important that drawings be developed for a number of potentially controversial sites to illustrate what a development could look like if the design guidelines were followed, as well as if they were ignored. Sites that might be used for this comparison include Metro 202, 601 Forest, 413 East Huron, the west and east sides of Sloan Plaza, the site of the Fifth Avenue parking structure, and the Brown Block. 

Council should take as much time as needed to achieve these goals. They should then approve the A2D2 design review plan in tandem with the revised zoning.

